THIS IS A DECISION PAPER


TO:
Members of the Hardin County Board of Education

FROM:
Nannette Johnston, Superintendent

DATE:
May 12, 2016 
ISSUE:  Create a Director of Human Resource position in place of the Associate Superintendent of Human Resource position.  With the merge of the position of Associate Superintendent of Student Services with the position of Associate Superintendent of Human Resources a director position needs to be established to assume a portion of the responsibilities of the Associate of Human Resources.    
FACTS:  Creating a Director of Human Resource position to replace the Associate Superintendent of Human Resource Position will be a cost savings to the district and will streamline the current configuration.  The Director of HR position will assume a portion of the responsibilities of the Associate Superintendent of Human Resource.   This new structure will increase efficiency and bring the district in line with other district across the state.  This position will be effective July 1, 2016.
DISCUSSION:
The goal of the district is to continually explore ways to maximize efficiency and effectiveness.  One way to impact efficiency is to study our administrative job responsibilities and streamline and balance our work.  With the merger of roles and responsibilities of the Associate for Human Resource and the Associate for Student Services, there will be a need to establishment a Director of Human Resource position to help in balancing the job duties.  This position will begin July 1, 2016.  The addition of this position to replace the current position of Associate Superintendent for HR will be a savings of $11,068 to the district.  This is the difference in the stipend between the level of Director and Associate Superintendent.  

RECOMMENDATION:

I recommend that the Hardin County Board of Education approve the addition of a Director of Human Resource in place of the Associate Superintendent of Human Resource position.  This will be a 240 day administrative director 1 level position.  The creation of this position will be an $11,068 savings to the district because of the reduction of 1 Associate Superintendent Position.    

RECOMMENDED MOTION:

I recommend that the Hardin County Board of Education approve the addition of a Director of Human Resource in place of the Associate Superintendent of Human Resource position.  This will be a 240 day administrative director 1 level position.  The creation of this position will be an $11,068 savings to the district because of the reduction of 1 Associate Superintendent Position.    

